10/7/23 CAC COMMUNITY MEETING NOTES
11/4/23 CAC COMMUNITY MEETING, 10 am, Fairway Villas Clubhouse 
Attending: Debra Meglio, Amani Ali, Becky Schreiner, Richard Gaito, Josie Noble in person, and Sabrina Lopez (Zoom). 34 others In-Person, 18 on Zoom. Total attendance: 57. (Copies of sign-in sheets attached)
· Agenda 
· Deb Meglio will facilitate.
· Sabrina will update the community on Goodwin October accomplishments.
· Deb will update on the Holiday Party
· TownSq encouragement
· Fitness Survey coming out; last Survey Monkey
· Mention reducing the number of CAC Community meetings.
· No official police presence at the meeting
Began at 10:10 am (Some difficulty setting up the OWL and Zoom)
1. Debra Meglio:
a. Introduced the CAC
b. Introduced the OWL
i. Owlina
ii. Warned about the delay and silence in the audience.
c. Goodwin is fully staffed.
1. Nick Bryan our facilities tech
2. Gina Blakewell – Lifestyle Mgr
3. Sabrina Lopez – Subdistrict Mgr
2. Sabrina Lopez:
a. Goodwin:
i. Waiting on debit card
b. Please send work orders for Nick through TownSq 
c. TownSq has 162 homeowners signed up; we’d like to see that number go up so that everyone knows what’s going on in the community. Sabrina is ready to assist with signup.
d. Westwind’s Age Audit should have been received by everyone in the mail; please return it to Westwind. You can bring it to Sabrina and she can scan it and send it to Westwind. If anyone did not receive the form, Sabrina can provide one.
e. Explained about areas of responsibilities between government and neighborhood entities.
f. Questions?
i. Kel Klink asked the number of homes who weren’t signed up. 
1. Approximately 200 households
ii. Bruce remarked TownSq is difficult to work with; links don’t always seem reliable.
1. Sabrina – email blasts should have links, but not ordinary email notifications. She’d be glad to help.
iii. Lloyd Jenssen remarked that TownSq is not Android-friendly.
iv. Deb Meglio noted that Goodwin does not own the TownSq app. She and Sabrina will look into these issues and keep us informed.
3. Deb Meglio
a. Holiday Party
i. Thanks to the PAC and Gina
ii. 220 people signed up and paid, so the signup is closed.
iii. Busses are available at $25 round trip, but we need 55 for one bus; must pay by check to Ginny Shrantz, but bring the check to Gina – the sooner the better.
iv. Drink tickets are $5 each. Closed on Nov. 17; since we have to purchase the alcohol in advance. Ginny will hold the checks until we get 55 people to sign up. Drinks will be served from 6:30 – 9 pm.
v. Patti Davis expanded on transportation. If we don’t get 55 people, the price will go up. The bus will leave the clubhouse at 4:45. Mitchell Hall won’t be open until 6:30 sharp. 
b. Fitness Survey
i. This will be the last Survey Monkey
ii. All the fitness classes will be moved to the clubhouse in the activities room.
c. Howloween Pet Pawrade
i. Thanks to Kel Klink
ii. It will be tomorrow, 11/5/23
d. CAC Community Meetings
i. Weigh in – perhaps we could have fewer meetings in the future, since we have fewer items.
4. Richard Gaito:
a. Bungalows 
i. In January fee payment will processed in one of two ways:
1. Electronically through TownSq or
2. Through a coupon book and mail in by check
3. More details to follow.
ii. As of November 1, Colorado Landscapes will be our new contractor for the snow removal and landscaping.

5. OTHER: RESIDENT QUESTIONS / COMMENTS
a. Gloria Neal inquired about the new Neighborhood Watch signs in Phase 1, and why don’t we have them in Phase 2
i. Deb Meglio explained how Neighborhood Watch was organized by the Denver Police
ii. Bruce Shibles is the point person to get the signs in Phase 2
b. Kel Klink asked if our new facilities person could install the signs.
i. Deb: No, must be through the city.
c. Becky announced the District 5 Commander’s Meeting with our resource officers Wednesday at 6 pm at The Lodge, per Kay on Zoom.
i. Deb Meglio recommended attending.
d. Brenda Romito remarked that there is no Police presence at today’s meeting.
i. Deb Meglio replied that the CAC decided that there was it longer a need; if anything changes we can always request police presence again.
e. Linda Huey noted that the Yoga class on Wednesday mornings the floor in the activities is often filthy, and a dry mop is insufficient to clean it. Can we do something to ensure that the floor is clean before that Wednesday class?
i. Deb: We will look into asking Nick to clean the floor before Wednesday morning, and/or asking the groups that use the room on Tuesdays to clean the room up after their events.
ii. Al Morie: Monday, Tuesday, Friday, and Saturday are the cleaning days for the Clubhouse by our cleaning crews.
6. Deb closed the meeting at 11:08.
Submitted by Josie Noble Nov. 11, 2023
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